Thunder Bridge circa 1900

This was one of numerous 19th and 20th century versions of wooden planked bridges at this site from which Thunder Bridge got its name.  The 18th century bridges used a slightly different site upstream necessitating a semi-circular access road from the present East Street.  A town meeting held May 22, 1894 voted on closing the by-then unused road.  The present concrete bridge was built in summer of 1978, necessitated by a failing foundation on one side of the then steel beam supported bridge.
Photo and historical information were provided by the Middleton Historical Society
